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GOOD LUCK TO YEAR 11 & YEAR 13
Our Year 11s had a fabulous morning enjoying their last assembly, complete 

with doughnuts, a photobooth and lots of laughter.  
We wish them the best of luck in their upcoming exams.



  

MESSAGE FROM MR GRIFFIN

FIVE STAR RATING
The school had a surprise visit from an Environmental Health 
Officer to inspect health and safety, and food hygiene standards. 
We passed with flying colours and are once again 5* rated. 
Well done to Mr Kadlec and his team! 

After half term the cafe will be serving BBQ’s every Friday 
(weather permitting).

Dear All,

As you will have seen from the front page of this edition of Birchwood 
News our time has been dominated by the exam season for students in 
Years 11 and 13.  Our efforts have been to ensure that all students have 
access to the support that they need in the run up to GCSEs, BTECs and 
A Levels.  Students are attending sessions before school in order to build 
confidence right before an exam.  Some students will be in over half term 
working with staff.  So far the season has started well and papers seem to 
be fair.  I must commend the students on the way they are 
conducting themselves in exams; it is exemplary and some of the best 
conduct I have ever seen.  For many families this will be a stressful time 
so please remember that we are here to help you and to get in touch if 
there are things you need support with.  The Celebration Day with Year 11 
before the exams started was great and again students were an absolute 
credit in the way they approached this.  I look forward to a similar event with Year 13 which will come after their exams 
finish. I look forward to celebrating the outcomes with students in August.

As you would expect the following pages share many of the events and achievements of students here at Birchwood.  
There is so much to commend here but I will make a special note of the Year 8 Herts Maths Challenge Team who have 
progressed to the final for the first time. The wide range of visits and charity work remains a real strength of the school 
and is something that many schools are not able to offer.  Congratulations to everyone who has been involved in the 
events celebrated here.

Half term sees us saying farewell to Mr William-Powlett who has taught Physics here for many years.  Those of you 
who have worked with him (mainly in the Sixth Form) will know what an exceptional teacher he is. Indeed he has been 
nationally recognised as Physics Teacher of the Year.  We thank him for all he has done to inspire the next generation of 
Physicists and wish him every happiness in his future.

You will also be able to read about his cycling exploits in the article “Riding for Maggie’s” where Mr Gilbank talks about 
his own experiences and the charity work that the pair of them have undertaken.  

This part of the year is also when we do a lot of our recruitment for next year.  I will talk about staff changes in a future 
message but I feel that the school has made some very strong appointments and I look forward to introducing new 
colleagues to you later in the year.

Half term will be dominated by revision for many of you and we wish you every success with this.  For the rest of you I 
hope that the weather picks up and that you are able to find time to relax and recharge.

Sam Griffin, Principal



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Summer Term

Tuesday 18 July

Autumn Term 2023
Friday 1 September – Wednesday 20 

December 2023
Half Term

W/B Monday 23 October – Friday 27 
October

Friday 1 September - CPD
Monday 4 September –  

Years 7 and 12 only
Tuesday 5 September –  

Whole school
Friday 6 October
Spring Term 2024

Thursday 4 January 2024 – Thursday 
28 March
Half Term

W/B Monday 19 February – Friday 23 
February

Summer Term 2024
Monday 15 April – Friday 19 July

Half Term
W/B Monday 27 May – Friday 31 May

CPD Days
Friday 1 September

Friday 6 October
Thursday 4 January

Friday 5 January
Monday 22 July

Tuesday 23 July (occasional day)

Please note that the school is closed to 
students on all CPD days, 

unless a member of staff has asked  
students to attend. 

TERM DATES

SUMMER TERM 2024
Monday 15 April – Friday 19 July

Half Term:
W/B Monday 27 May –  

Friday 31 May 

CPD Days 
Monday 22 July

Tuesday 23 July (Occasional Day)

AUTUMN TERM 2024
Monday 2 September 2024 –  

Friday 20 December 2024
Half Term

W/B Monday 28 October -  
Friday 1 November

SPRING TERM 2025
Tuesday 7 January  - Friday 4 April

Half Term  
Monday 17 - Friday 21 February

Easter 
Monday 7 April - Monday 21 April

Summer Term 2025
Tuesday 22 April - Tuesday 22 July

Half Term
Monday 26 May - Friday 30 May

Please Note
Monday 2 September:  
CPD Day - no students
Tuesday 3 September:  

Years 7 & 12 only
Wednesday 4 September:  
Whole School to attend

CPD (Non Student Day) 
Friday 4 October 
Monday 6 January
Friday 14 February

Monday 21 July
Occasional Day
Tuesday 22 July 

Please note that the school is closed to 
students on all CPD days, unless a  

member of staff has asked students to 
attend. 

THE RED BOX
Any student who requires period products at short notice, can go to 

Reception and ask for the Red Box. 
Mrs Cook, Receptionist

BIRCHWOOD SUPPORTS FOOD 
PROJECT IN KENYA
The Birchwood community have continued to support Mahinga Primary 
School in rural Kenya. The school was in need of a space to prepare food on 
site, in order to make sure that the students have at least one meal during 
the long school day. 
During the last two years, Birchwood High School students have supported 
the pupils in Kenya in two ways:
1. Raised money through cake sales.
2. Collecting pre-loved trainers and shipped them to Kenya.
Through the money raised, a kitchen has been constructed to enable  
simple meals to be provided for the children who can’t afford to bring lunch 
to school. Recently,  £121 was raised by the BBC Reporters Club through a 
bake sale.
Thanks to everyone who contributed cakes, especially Mr Loney and Miss 
Payne, and to Mrs Barnard and the team of Reporters for organising a hugely 
successful fund-raising event.
At the time of writing, the trainers were still in the high seas in a container 
somewhere . I’ll update you as soon as they arrive in Kenya.

	 		  Mrs de Graaf

YEAR 11 PARENT PAY:
If you have any outstanding payments on ParentPay, please ensure 
these are paid in full before your child leaves the school.
Alternatively, if you have a credit remaining, please withdraw this from 
your Parent Pay account. This should be completed by 1 September, 
otherwise the school will donate any funds remaining to the PSFA for 
school initiatives.

BOOK AND EQUIPMENT RETURNS:
Could we please ask that all printed textbooks and Library books are 
returned to the school after exams are completed. Books/ 
Equipment (Goggles for example) can by left with Reception or 
placed in the Library Book return box. 

The Technology faculty would like 
to thank Shawn Bentley,

Director of The Signage Company
for their new heat press the  

students are enjoying using it!



BRONZE  BRONZE  
Duke of Edinburgh’s ExpeditionDuke of Edinburgh’s Expedition

Last weekend,  Year 10  students completing their 
Duke of Edinburgh Award took part in practice 
and assessment expeditions through Hatfield 
Forest and ending in Rickling Green. 

It was a full-on (but sunny) weekend, where  
students had to walk with all the equipment 
needed for two full days.  The students were 
placed in situations that allowed them to develop 
team participation, route planning, map navigation 
and cooking and camping skills. The weekend 
helped build resilience and leadership skills and 
gave them new experiences and challenges to 
overcome. The students now have to do a  
presentation of their ‘Team Aim’ which we very 
much look forward to seeing.
 
A special “thank you” to Thremhall Park Café 
who let us start from there once again and  to all 
our wonderful staff who gave up their weekends 
to make this expedition possible.
 
Mr Loveday and Miss LaLonge





RIDING FOR MAGGIE’S
It may come as a surprise to many but on Saturday 16 May 2020 I fell off 
my bike.  I was returning from a 100 mile round trip, and in the last mile 
I headed up a hill and crashed, breaking three ribs, collarbone and punc-
turing my lung. Unlucky? Surprisingly, no!  After scans in hospital they 
ascertained the extent of my injuries but also highlighted an issue with my 
kidney.  Five days later I was told that I had kidney cancer and they wanted 
to remove it. I locked the information away and focused on getting fit. On 

Monday 1 June 2020 I remounted my indoor bike and rode 5km. It was a start. 

On the 6 August 2020 the brilliant people at Addenbrookes took me through keyhole surgery and removed 
the cancerous kidney.  I locked the experience away and began my recovery once more. Remounting my  
indoor bike on the 16 August 2020. Feeling strangely blessed to have fallen off my bike.

On the 19 June 2021, I did a 200 mile cycle ride with Mr William-Powlett, proving to myself my physical 
strength.  I was physically improved but mentally I was struggling, I had reached the point where I knew I  
needed support.  I had a very small group of people who knew what had happened and they were beyond 
amazing and supportive, but I needed something more.  The hospital pointed me in the direction of Maggie’s at 
Cambridge. So, over the past 4 years, on and off, they have offered me support without question. Through  
telephone and face-to-face support, their team have been kind, honest and supportive to the end and have 
helped me get through this difficult time. 

I decided I wanted to give back.  The bike had given me luck, strength and purpose throughout, so I thought 
what can I do to help Maggie’s that involves the bike? I felt like 100 miles and hills resonated, so along with Mr 
William-Powlett, we went, in April, to ride the 100 miles from Paris, across the cobbled roads of Northern 
France, to the Velodrome of Roubaix.  Then in May we went to the Lake District and completed 112 miles at 
The Fred Whitton Challenge, with over 10,000 ft of climbing!

It has been an ‘interesting’ time but I have understood throughout that all of us need help and support at times 
and that it is important to reach out and more often that not support will be there for us.  If anyone would 
like to support Maggie’s at Cambridge the sponsorship link will remain open into June: 
https://maggies.enthuse.com/pf/charles-gilbank-f13d4
											           Mr Gilbank, Deputy Principal 
								      



SHADOW AESTHETICS
Year 13 Single and Double Business classes welcomed Emily Shaw to Birchwood. Emily is a young entrepreneur who 
owns her own salon and beauty academy called Shadow Aesthetics. She talked to us about her journey through sixth 
form and deciding to start her own business, the challenges she has faced, and her top tips for being self-employed. It was 
an interesting talk focused on the world of beauty and being a young entrepreneur, and Emily gave us lots of useful advice 
for starting up our own businesses one day. Thank you, Emily!  
Sydney Godden,  Year 13 

PEACH 
Peach restaurant came to Birchwood to tell us about  
their experiences opening a restaurant. Leigh, the owner, talked about 
how the business was able to grow and one of the main reasons was 
Covid-19. Leigh did an amazing job going into depth explaining her 
business strategy, and will continue help us with our coursework. Many 
thanks to PEACH for taking the time to really help us with our mock 
assignment.
Evan Yeates,  Year 9 Business student. 

HANBURY MANOR
A group of Year 11 Hospitality and Catering students visited Hanbury 
Manor to look behind the scenes of a large hospitality business. 
The staff at Hanbury Manor were extremely knowledgeable and     
helpful to our students, showing them how to correctly set up tables 
for banquet and conference events.  
Housekeeping staff also showed how to prepare a room for guests in a  
five* hotel.
Mr Kadlec and Mrs Crimes

CADBURY WORLD
Cadbury World is not just a tourist attraction; it’s a journey 
into the heart and soul of one of the world’s most beloved  
confectionery brands.  Year 10 Business students had the  
opportunity to experience this first hand. 
Our day began with an insightful workshop that delved into the 
rich history of Cadbury and illuminated the inner workings of 
the chocolate-making business. From learning about the  
company’s humble beginnings to understanding its global impact, 
the workshop provided a fascinating glimpse into the world of  
entrepreneurship and innovation.
Next, we embarked on a captivating ride through the  
Chocolate Making Process. As we journeyed through the 
various stages of chocolate production, from cocoa bean to 
Cadbury Dairy Milk, we gained a new-found appreciation for 
the craftsmanship and dedication that goes into creating each 
delectable treat.
But perhaps the highlight of the day was the hands-on  
experience of playing with chocolate. In the Chocolate Making 
Zone, we unleashed our creativity as we crafted our own  
chocolate creations under the guidance of skilled chocolatiers. 
Mrs Dervish, Business



CAREER DAY AT
SWORDERS FINE ART 
AUCTIONEERS
Birchwood High School was delighted to receive an invitation from 
Sworders Fine Art Auctioneers to take part in an initiative they were organising with The Worshipful Company of Art 
Scholars to introduce young people to the auction business.

The auction business includes the auctioneer and specialists in areas such as Asian Art, Glass, Modern Design, Jewellery, 
as well as Antiques and Vintage Textiles, as well as large teams working in Photography, PR, Marketing and Administration. 

On 25 April, twenty-nine Year 10 students, accompanied by Careers Leader Mrs Crimes and Mrs Jackson, spent a 
fascinating day learning what goes on behind the scenes at Sworders. In addition to getting involved in workshops, the 
students heard about the career journeys of three of the Art Scholars including John Benjamin of Antique Roadshow 
fame. The team at Sworders could not have been more hospitable and we are exceedingly grateful to them for the 
fantastic day they put on for our students.  

We rounded off the day with a mock auction. Each student had an envelope of fake money and bid fiercely against one 
another with the odd online or phone bid thrown in to spice things up.

When asked ‘what the best part of the day was’, our students replied:

“Learning about jewellery and seeing how you can find if a piece of jewellery is real or fake”.

“I enjoyed talking to experts and listening to their work and their insights. I loved the workshops that I participated in, 
and loved learning more about them.” 

“I loved learning about hallmarks as I used my knowledge to date a set of cufflinks and jugs my grandmother gave me.”

Mrs Crimes, Careers



‘How can that be? A great sin – a mortal sin – for which I must die 
and go to hell – but it made me free! One moment I was free!’ 
 
From the outside, Helen Jones and her husband had a happy marriage.... until she 
murdered him.  Based on the true crime story of Ruth Snyder that shook a nation 
in 1928, Sophie Treadwell’s Machinal is a pulse-pounding journey of someone pushed 
to breaking point by the relentless machinery of life, expectation and convention.
  
On Wedsnesady17 April, Year 12 and 13 Drama students took  a trip to the Old Vic 
to see one of our A-Level set texts performed. This was a unique experience for
students as the play has not been professionally produced for years. As always, we 
were the most enthused (loudest) commuters on the outward journey and had 
some excellent post performance discussions on the way home. Students spoke 
about how inspired they were to create their own production concepts and how 
much it helped to see the words from the page performed with such energy.  An 
enriching evening, and the last one with our lovely Year 13s. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank them for their continued enthusiasm, passion and 
zest for theatre that has made these last two years so utterly enjoyable for me as a 
teacher. I will miss them so much. 

Mrs C Hassani, Head of Drama

Mr Grogan would like to  
congratulate all the students that took 

part in the Music Department’s  
Chamber Concert on the Thursday 2 

May in the Drama Studio. Our  
exceptionally talented students  

performed brilliantly, and it is always a 
pleasure to hear our musicians play in 
front of an audience.  We are looking 

forward to our Summer ‘Prom’ 
Concert on Thurs 20 June. Tickets will 

be available after half term.   
Special thanks go to Mr Stock for 
providing piano accompaniment 

throughout the concert.
 

Mr Grogan, Head of Music



Well done to all the teams who managed to complete their games - despite the weather - this half term.  
A special “Well Done” goes to the Year 7 Girls’ Football Team who came second in their District competition recently.

Year 7 Football Districts

Year 8 Cricket

HERTS RFU VISIT 
BIRCHWOOD
The Winter term at Birchwood High School saw external 
rugby coaches coming in to Year 7, 8 and 9 girls PE lessons. 
The girls were taught rugby at a more detailed level. They 
learnt key skills and had a great time playing games and 
experiencing coaches from Herts RFU. The term ended 
with a few of the local Bishop Stortford coaches and ladies 
players coming in to help build a link between the school 
and the local club. 
					     Miss C Lalonge

Year 8 Rounders

Year 7 Football

The annual Year 11 leavers 
‘X’ versus ‘Y’ football match. The 
atmosphere was electric with the 

whole school watching on. 
This year,  ‘Y’ side won 2-0.



YEAR 8 HERTS MATHS 
CHALLENGE 
Congratulations to our Year 8 Herts Maths Challenge Team 
who won their heat and have qualified for next month’s final. 
This is the first time in at least 6 years that either our Year 7 or 
Year 8 teams have got through to the final, so this is a huge 
achievement! They scored a fantastic 221 points out of 240. 

Well done to James Allen, Daniel Anderson, Jacob Basey and 
Toby Bromage.
					     Mr Summers, Maths

Student News...
 Over February half term, Edie, Sam and Harry Pittuck all flew to Las Vegas to compete in a Karate championship. 

Edie won her age competition, which resulted in qualification for the European Championships!
She was fighting Sanbon which is first to 6 points. 

Sam Pittuck also won a bronze and Harry Pittuck a silver in team rotation, so a successful competition all around. 

Everyone at Birchwood was saddened to hear of the death of former student, Sam 
Browne, earlier this year. 
 
Sam was diagnosed with an inoperable grade 2 astrocytoma after suffering a  
seizure in March 2019. He underwent a biopsy followed by radiotherapy and 
chemotherapy but, in July 2023, he learned his tumour had developed to a grade 4. 
He died less than two months later, aged 28.

Sam’s friend, Harry Carling is running the Cork City Marathon on Sunday 2 June in 
honour and memory of Sam. He is raising awareness and funds for Brain Tumour 
Research. Please see the link here to his JustGiving page: https://www.justgiving.
com/page/harry-carling-1712919720621

Four students from Birchwood took part in the annual 
Rotary Club Inter-school Quiz. Our team of Daniel Baines 
and Harrison Pickard (Year 12) and Will Chandler and 
David Wallis (Year 10) did us proud, losing in a very close 
match to Herts & Essex. The overall competition was won 
by Bishops’ Stortford College. 

				              Mr Summers, Maths

ROTARY INTERSCHOOL 
QUIZ



VOLUNTEERS
We would love to have some extra helpers if anyone would like to 
volunteer. This would involve two or three events each year and  
meetings once or twice per term. It is not a big commitment, we 
promise! Plus, we can confirm there will be cake...
We also have a vacancy for a Chairperson, if you’d like more information 
on this role please email us at: birchwoodpsfa@gmail.com

BIRCHWOOD BONUS BALL
Congratulations to Cheryl Barber who was the winner of the March draw! Ball 73 was drawn by  
Mr Gilbank and Cheryl won a massive £184.50!
Congratulations to Sarah Sibley who was the winner of the April draw! Ball 43 was drawn by Mr Ruggins. 

The Bonus Ball is a great way to support the school, and at the same time be in with a chance of  
winning some cash every month! It is £3 per month per ball, payable either in one lump sum or  
monthly as a standing order.  A draw takes place at the end of each month and the winner receives half of 
the money collected, the other half going towards PSFA funds, for our children. 
Our bank details are:
Barclays Bank
Account Name: Birchwood PSFA
Account Number: 23298728
Sort Code: 20-25-19
Email treasurerbwpsfa@gmail.com to let us know you’ve paid and how many balls you would like. 

SAVE THE DATES
Family Race Night – Friday 12 July 2024, 7pm for a 7.30pm, start in the Main Hall. Tickets will be £8. More information to 
follow shortly. 
Musical Bingo with Snow White Trash – Friday 18 October 2024, 7pm for a 7.30pm start in the Main Hall.
More details on events will be posted on our Facebook page nearer the time.

OTHER WAYS TO SUPPORT THE PSFA
You can generate free donations to our school at no extra cost to you every time you online shop. 

1. TheGivingMachine. 
Please have a look online www.thegivingmachine.co.uk and search for Birchwood High School. 

2. We have registered with Stikins Name Labels. The school can earn up to 30% commission on all sales. Please visit 
www.stikins.co.uk and quote our fundraising number 1955.

3. Birchwood High School are now registered with easyfundraising, which means you can raise FREE donations for us 
Over 7,000 brands will donate to us when you use easyfundraising to shop with them – at no extra cost to yourself! 
You can find our easyfundraising page at https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/birchwoodhigh/?utm_medium=e-
mail&utm_campaign=pmc&utm_content=gs-email1

These donations really mount up and make a BIG difference to us, so we’d really appreciate it if you could take a  
moment to sign up and support us.

 

Don’t forget you can help us raise funds via
TheGivingMachine

If you are a regular online shopper you can generate free donations 
to our school at no extra cost to you every time you shop via 

TheGivingMachine.  
 

Please have a look online www.thegivingmachine.co.uk and search 
for Birchwood High School.

Why not follow us on Facebook? 
We have a Facebook page where you can keep up to date 

with events and meetings. 
Please follow us at  

Birchwood Parents Staff and Friends Association (PSFA)



SHERINGHAM
Two groups of  Year 10 Geography students went on a field trip to 
Happisburgh, Cromer, and Sheringham. There were two trips, one on the 
Tuesday and Wednesday, and one on the Thursday and Friday. The aim was to 
answer two questions:  ‘Which geomorphic processes are operating along the 
north Norfolk coastline?’ and ‘How important is Sheringham as an economic 
hub to the North Norfolk Coastline?’ Students collected a range of data from 
measuring pebbles to questionnaires. Many also enjoyed what else the coastline 
had to offer such as fish and chips and ice cream! Although one trip struggled to 
record data due to the weather, a good time was had by all.

E Wilcock, BBC Reporter



Principal Student
DILLON BROWNE

Deputy Principal Student
SEVERIN FLEET

Deputy Principal Student 
SOPHIE SPRINGHAM

Assistant Principal Student 
ETHAN GILSON-HILL,  
responsible for Equality

Assistant Principal Student 
HARRISON PICKARD
responsible for Well-Being

Assistant Principal Student,
ROSIE PRESSLAND  
responsible for Careers

Assistant Principal Student 
MATTHEW READER

responsible for Environment

SIXTH FORM LEADERSHIP TEAM 2024/2025
I am very pleased to announce the new Sixth Form Student Leadership Team.  It was so lovely to listen to all 
the applicants who are so passionate about Birchwood. What really stood out, across the two days of 
presentations and interviews, was a strong sense of wanting to give back to the community that has supported 
them during their journey at school. 
I have absolutely no hesitation that this group of students will do an amazing job and if you get the chance to 
see them, please join in and congratulate them for all their efforts. 
It goes without question that we should also thank the outgoing team, who have simply been brilliant... 
Madeleine, Amelia, Emia, Eve, Jack, Jess, and William, will be a real tough act to follow!

Mr Torrance, Head of Sixth Form



GOODBYE
On the 26 April the Year13 Performing Arts Dancers showcased their final performance to a live audience of family and 
friends. Their piece provoked thought on what it would be like to lose your senses, and what happens to the body when 
it cannot communicate through words. The students have been working on this 20-minute piece for 3 months and the 
final performance was a real showstopper that left every audience member moved! The piece was not only dance but a 
whole production of music, lights, props and left the hall filled with colourful clouds of dust! 

A fantastic performance enjoyed by all! Well done Year 13 you will be missed! 

Miss Adams, Head of Dance

SIXTH FORM WORK EXPERIENCE 
Alongside learning and preparing for your A Levels at Birchwood Sixth Form, students take part in a wide  
variety of extracurricular activities. One of these activities is Work Experience Week. This is when students 
take time off from their regular lessons to complete a week of work experience with an employer or company 
of their choice.  

Placements this year range from opportunities at newspapers such as the Bishop’s Stortford Independent to 
working in Parliament for the week. This initiative gives students an excellent opportunity to gain insight into a 
career path of their choice, and establish a network of people in that industry.

Thomas Bennett,  Year 12 BBC Reporter



Our new team:
Head House Captains:  

Alex Curtis & Layla Ellis 
Deputy Head House Captains:  
Abigail Sear & Tabitha Hermit 

Hadham
Lola Linsell 
LayLa Ellis 

Joshua French 
Michael Stables 

Naomi Fuller-Lewis 
Jayda Lloyd Warren

Dane
Ava Johns 
Jack King 

Tabitha Hermit 
Aaron Shaw

Stort
Tessa Day 
Eva Hall 

Abigail Sear

Waytemore
Oscar Fulk 

Luke Silvester 
Jamie Paramo 
Charlie Jones 

Mia Naughton 
Keira Picton 
Rosie May 

Leighton Bishop 
Alex Curtis 

Imogen Thorpe 
Rosie Pressland

 

1st: Hadham ​
35,968

2nd: Waytemore ​
34,683 

3rd: Dane  ​ 
34,865

4th: Stort ​ 
30,498

House Points Totals: 

EASTER BAKING COMPETITION

Congratulations to the winners from the Easter House 
Baking Competition. Thank you to everyone who took 

part. The standard of baking was just  
incredible. 

Joint First Place: Kimberley Guthrie and Millie Davies
Second Place: Harry Francis 

Third Place: Oliver Ross 

The new House Team 
ran their first event 
with a cupcake and 

sweet sale.  
Along with the non  

uniform day they raised 
an  

impressive 
£1,287

EASTER CHARITY DAY



Harrison Sacco
Art

Imogen Thorpe 
Business

Archie Richards
Chef

Pheobie-Rose Henderson
Dancer

William Chandler
Film

Abdulrahman Abohagam 
Geography

 

Thomas Alston-Nogueira 
History

Jacob Lei
IT/Computer Science

Stanley Burfitt
French

Lucas Rugiero/Amelia Bush
German

Nisrine Raqaa  
Spanish

Genevieve Wilson
Linguist

Jakes Shimenga 
Maths

Dylan Barber 
Media

Adam Meyer 
PE

Alex Curtis 
RS
 

Raya Kostadinova 
Social Science

Lucas Emery 
Statistican

Daniel Gair
Technology 

Congratulations to all the students who recieved their Student of the Month rewards. 
Only 10 of these badges and certificates are awarded from each faculty in the whole year - well done!

PASTA SKELETON WINNER
The winner of Mr Loveday’s ‘Pasta Skeleton’ Home learning. 
Congratulations to Maisie Bugg in Year 7. 
Mr Loveday.



HOW TO MAKE 
RECYCLED PAPER
 
This term in Technology we studied 
how to recycle plastic and paper. 
To recycle paper, first we shredded 
used paper.  Then, mixed it with water 
and added some chlorine to ensure 
that no bacteria would grow.  After 
this, we used a mould and deckle to 
form the correct shape and remove 
some of the water. Next, we put the 
wet paper onto a cloth.  After 
everyone had finished, we put the 
stack of recycled paper and a cloth 
into a press to remove the last of the 
water. Once we got as much water as 
possible out, we hung the sheets of 
paper, which were still stuck to the 
cloth, onto a line to let them dry out.
 
D Anderson, BBC Student Reporter

WHAT IS PRIDE MONTH?
 
Pride Month is an annual celebration of the many contributions made 

by the LGBTQ+ community to history, society and cultures worldwide. In most places, Pride is 
celebrated throughout June each year in commemoration of its roots in the Stonewall Riots of 
June 1969. 

What will these rainbow wings represent? 
In Fusion we have been making “Pride Wings”.  The rainbow wings will be representing the 
LGBT+ and Fusion community at our school, Fusion members have been decorating the wings 
with LGBT+ profiles and different flags, sexualities and gender identities. Fusion have been 
planning these wings for almost two years and we are looking forward to the wings being  
displayed at the front of the library. This will also allow students to find out more about 
LGBT+ figures from the past and their stories. 

BBC Student Reporters

Thank you to Emia Smith in Year 13, 
who has designed the new Fusion logo.

Birchwood will be celebrating Pride 
Month throughout June. More details 
on the activities planned will follow 

after half term.








